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PRIME MINISTER &% K/

S e p

. .P.,:/g{;—Amerlcan Nuclear Reletions

I attach copﬁ/s of two records, by Sir Thomas Brimelow and
Mz, Nairne respectively, of their discussions in Washington yesterday.

Sir Thomag Brimelow'’s record deals with the projected United States/
Soviet "Declaration" renouncing the ﬁse of nuclear weépons. (Our own

code name for this enterprise is "Hullabalog'., But this is not known to

Dr, Kissinger). It makes very interesting reading; ,and I thirk that, so
far as it goes, it confirrms our initial impression that there is no deliberate
intention on the part of the United States to relax the pressure on the

Sgviet Union in Europe or to jsopardise the interests of the Alliance, But
that is not to say that it would not have this effect in practice; and we shall
clearly need to lock very carefully indeed at the draft of the Declaration
{Annex 3) whick Sir T. Brimelow has brought back w-;.th him, If we are to
meet Dr. Kissinger's timetable, we ought to try to send him considered

comments on this text not later than the end of next week, Ihave therefore

. agreed with Sir T, Briml now initizte a careful study of the

I document, with a view to submitting recommendations about cur reply to

i yourself, the Foreipn Secretary and the Secretary of State for Defence by

. about the middle of the week, Ii will then be necessary to consider whether
Ministers will need to meet to settle the precise wording of the reply,

| Mr, Nairne's record suggests that, on the separate issue of our own

deterrent, we are continuing to make gradual progress; and the United States

disposition to help us so far as possible is clearly confirmed, The various

options which Mr. Nairne has brought back will now be further examined;

and I think that we can leave this process to take its course on the basis

| \/ that, when we wish to carry matiers a stage further with the White House,

the door will be open to us.

On the other matters which arose during my own visit -~ SALT II,

MBFRs, the CSCE and so forth - Sir T, Brimelow confirmed that, provided

that the channel of cornmunication continues to be initially confined to

Dr, Kigsinger himgelf, appropriate British teams would be welcomed in

Washirgton in the near future for bilateral disgussions before any of these

matters is carried further in the NATQ coutext, The FCO and the Ministry

<L

of Defence will ensure that this offer is followed up,
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HULLABALOO

| | \ :
CONVERSATION WITH DR KISSINGER ) ‘ o
WASHINGTON, 10 AUGUST, 1972 GW i

i. Dr Kigsinger, accompagied by Mr Sonnenfeid and Mr Rodman,
received Mf Tebbit, Mr Nairne and my;elf at 10am for a discussion
of the Soviet proposal for a Boviet/US renunciation of the use of
nucieér weapons,

2. He made it clear that the US Government would not contemplate i
an unqualified regunciation‘of the use of nuclear weapons. He |
explained that duriné President Nixon's visit to Moscow, the
Russians had produced a draft suggesting such a renunclation |
(Anﬁex I). He had explained the objections, énd had not agreed
that the question be discussed by President Nixon aﬁd Mr Brezhnev.
Suhsequgntly; and affer Sir Burke Trend's visit to Washington, the
Russians had produced a second draft (Annex II). Thia-gas desig- :
ned - to protect the interests of the allies:of the two principals,
but one of its importgnf effects, like fhat‘of the first Soviet

draft, would have been o léaVe_the'Soviet3Government greatgr

freedon of action with regard tc China. No reply had yet been
returned by the White Touse to the second Soviet propesal; but the |
President  did not wish to rebuff Mr Breihnev, and Dr Eissinger
wished to have a counter-proposael ready within the next seven or
ten days. EHis staff had prepsred two drafts, with neither of
which he was satisfied. He wighed to take advantage of our
-1 -
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presénce to prepare jointly a‘third draft, which would be entirely
witﬁoﬁt comritment by either side, but in which account could be
taken of the’preiiminary views‘forméd by United Kingdom Ministers
after consideration of Sir Burke Trend's report. We worked on
guch a drafﬁ with Mr Sonnenfeld after leaving Dr Kissinger at
12.10, and we discussed‘it with him &t 16.30. This discussion led
to the text at Annex III, which T agreéd to submit to Ministers.
Ir Kissinggr enphasized that This fext had no status other than

that of & White House staff peper. The eaflier drafts had not

been seen by the President. No‘US'official oﬁtside the White

“ Housge knew of the deiet:proposals; HNo other NATOVGovernment had

ety

been consulted, No reply to the second.Soviet proposal would be
returned until he had received, throughlﬂr Tebbit, the comments of

United'Kingdom Ministers.- Fe—thought—that~the—dreft—whieh-ne-Bead

Eevie%—@e#eéameaiw He went on to express the view that the sub-

stance of the dreft which we had prepared was unlikely to appeal
ﬁo the Soviet Govermment {though he acknowledged that they might
be attracted by the further demonstration of "Super—poﬁer
partnership" in the nuclear field). He sppeared to accept that
it might, nonetheless, be the basis for the US response; and he
did not rule out that the Soviet Union wouid then drop the whole
idea. Alternatively, they might make a counter-propesal. He did
-2 -
TOP ESECRET
HULLABAIQO



1 2 ¢ms The Rational Archives ins 1 2

PREM /%5 [ 1362

Please note ifat this capy is supptied subject 10 the Nalional Archives terms and conditions and thal your use of jt may be subject Lo copyright
reshictiong. Fusther information is piven in e *Terms and Conditions of supply of the National Archives’ lesflet displayed at and availble from the

Resord Copying ¢ounter,

TOFP - SECRET

HULLABALDO

not think it would be prudent to consult NATC until it had become

clear that fthere was a prospect of agreeing with the Seviet

Government a text ﬁhich'might‘be zdopted without harm to the

" Alliance. -

3. The fqregoimg_represents'the outcome of a discussion which
lasted‘ovér twalhOursa Mr Rodman took a record, of which a copy
will be seﬁt to s th:ough'MrfTebbit. In the course of the
discussion, I was able to raise most of the points covered in the
paper attached to your minute to the Prime Minister, the principal
émiésionjbeing any mention‘of Japan. In the discussion I took the
line tﬁat:we regarded the origihal Sovietfproposal as disadvant-
ageous, and that before United‘Kiggdom Ministers could form any
further judgment, we needed to know what éualiﬂications

Ir Kissinger had in mind. His remarks in the discussion can be

summarized as follows:

(&) .In the current volitical situation in the USA, the Administ-
ration did not wish teo be classified‘as.either hawks cr
dovesy

{b) . The condition for their being able to act firmly as occasion
demended was that they should be seen to be ready to work for
détente;

(¢) I% was for this reason that they did not wish to rebuff

. Mr Brezhnev;

(4) They had found, from their experience of dealing with the

- 3 -
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Russiens, that in the first place the Russians advanced an
extreme bargaining position. If this was dealt with coolly,
they retreated to their instructions regarding their bargain-
ing,sfance;-if.this too was dealt with coolly, there was a
chence of getting into talks in which their teeth could be
drawn; this was what the Administration hoped to achieve with i
regard Yo the Boviet proposal for thé renunciation of nuclear ;
Wegpons. Their"experienée of discussing the Middle Fast with |
the Soviet Government had convinced them that the process of
negotiating with the Soviet Government was like that of peel-
ing an onion. You have to take off ome layer after anothexn.
They wished, therefore, to continue the discussion which the
Russlaus had begun. |

4, I regard the foregoing paragraph as the kernel of our talk.

In my opinicn, the President and Dr Kiséinger are not going teo be

dissuaded from going shead with their exploration of what may be

agreed with the Soviet Government, and for us the main problem is

how to -avert or minimize the potential damage to NATO (a problem

to which Dr Kissinger is fully alive). My conclusion is that if

the Soviet Govermment decide to drop the question, the United

States will acquiesce. Bubt if the Soviet Government return to the

charge with another draft, the White House will keep the ball in

play.

-4 -
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5. Qur eown contribution to the Two White House drafts which

Dr Kissinger had rejected‘(aﬁd of which we wWere shown but not

given copies) was:

{a} to make clear the conﬁinning loyalty of the US Government to

.their-obligations under the United Nations Charter and their
othéf treaty commitments;

(b) thereby to minimize the harm which would result from any
doubts, smongst the European members of NATO, about the
intentions of the US Administration.

6. Ir Kissiﬁger‘s reaction to the third draft which we have

prepared with Mr Sonnenfeld was phlegmatic. He saw at cnce that

the draft we have prepared would have no attraction (apart from
its obeisance %o the status of the two super povers) to the Soviet

Government. But he apgreed, gftér certéin-amendments, that it

should‘be accepted és 2 working document for submission to United

Kingdom Ministers end to -the President.

?. In the course of the two sessions we had with him, he made

the following points with paiticular emphasis:

{a) the White House hsad never contemplated the acceptance of any
agreement which would‘have,the effect of weskening the US

nuclear deterrent or the US commitment %o the defence of its

allieny
-5 -
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he zgreed with our view that the Soviet Governuwent was still
trying to change the balance of power in the werld, and that -
the two Soviet proposals should be interpreted against this
backgroundg |

he coﬁld only let me have copies of the two Soviet proposals
oﬁ the understanding that they were kept in Sir Burke Trend's
office and that no coples would be made and distributed.

The same restriction would apply to Mr Rodman's record when
‘it Qas sent to us;

he would like our comments on the labtest US draft reply as
[00nr as possible;
qfhe Enited.stafes Government could not contemplate the con-

- clusion of an alliance with Ghina;_but the White House had

h

_ . . I
.} no intention of freeing the hands of the Soviet Government

v

'with regard to China. |
P

My general domment is that eny text which is to stand a

chance of being accepted by the Soviet Government is likely to

waesken confidence in the US deterrent and to give rise to addit-

ional doubts in WATO. From this point of wview, it would be bett

not to follow up the Boviet proposals. But I doubt whether the

White House can be dissusded at this stage; and we should concer

trate on ensuring that their next message to Mr Breghnev is made

as harmless as possible.

-6 - J@mﬂu/é/
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’ - STRATHGIC NUCLEAR POLICY OPTIONS

FILE B@ raenvovirin

SIE _BURKE TREND

I accompanied Sir Thomas Brimelew to Washington for +talks
with Dr. Kissinger and Mr, Somnenfelt (the subject of a separate
report by Sir Thomas Brlmelow) At the end of the morning
meeding T raised with br. Kissinger the posgibility of the
follow-up discusgions shout the Purther information we soughi

! in the strategic nuclear field which he had discussed with you
| on 28th July last.

PolitiCal considerations

b 2. Dr, Eissingex repeated with scme emphasis, that the

b pregent US Administration w1shed to be a8 helpfuwl as possible

; -ap regards the British objectlive of meintaining sn effective

gtrateglc nuclear deterrent. He stressed, however, that the

Pregidential Election would be bound to ereate political

difficulties (hinting, at the same time, that we should face

an entirely different situwation in the nueclear sghsre it

; Mr. MeGovern were elected President); and that there were

i guestions which could not be ampwered now, He indicabed, in

: particular, ‘thet nothing futther could be added before the

i : Election to what he had already szid gbout the politicel problems

i posed by a British Pogeidon option, He did not refer directly
to SALT II, but he mede clear that mach would fturn on the shrength
of a new Nixon Government and on the position in Congress.
If Mr. Nixon were returned to the White House, and the British
government wished o pursuwe the pogsihility of buying Poseidon,
the U8 Administration would wish fo do what it could to helrp,

3, Dr, Kisgsinger went on to say that, for the purpose of
following up hisg +talk with yourself, he "Had arranged for certain
cost eatimates to be prepared. He sesemed unwilling (or unable)
to make clear to what precisely the egtimates would relate;

but he offered to arrange for me bo see Mr. Schlesinger,
Chairmen of the ABC, later in the day,

i

Meeting with Mr, Schlesinger

L 4, I met Mr. Schlesinger during the afternoon in a conference
roon at the White House. He wa® accompsnied by Colonel Duff

of the ABQ; Generel Haig and Mr, Rodman of the White House

were sleso present, Dr, EKissingsr himself opened the meefing

by emphasising to me, in the strongest possible terms, that

UKFW Eg %NW
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the strictest security nmuet be spplied, and that any follow-up

by ourselves of the information to be provided by Mr. Jchlesinger
musgt only be through him or General Halg and should not be the
gubject of discussion with any other person (including any
member of the White House. steff) or agency in Washington;
then left the meeting.

5.

no preliminary explanation - four possible options which we
might care to consider for the modernisation or improvement
of the British sirategic nuclear deterrent.

he

¥, Jchliesinger outlined -~ @t considerable speed and with

I noted what was

gaid, but I also enguired whether the optlons could be get oud
in writing. This was agreed; and, later in the day, the note
at Armex was handed to me,

6'

7.

The note sets ocut four cpbione: one relating to Super
fntelope; =nd the other three involving Poseidon or its
successor (TLMS-1) in some Fform. TIn snswer to questions,
Mr, Schlesinger made the following additional points:-

a. Option 1 - relating to Super fSntelope
{involving support going significanily beyond

the degrees of support which the UI are providing
now) - would, in the U¥ view invelve = greater
hardening of the warheads and thus z more effective
deterrent. This option had not been examined with
us before; it could, ag the US saw it, offer a
galution which, in the event, wonld turn ouwt fo be
no more expensive than the current British solution
{even though the dollar cost quoted is sbout double
the size of the preseni dollar element of Super
intelope),

R OEtion 2 had not, as I understood it, been the
subject of any development work by the US, though

it was judged to be s hechnieally viable possibility.

c. Options 3 and 4 are, in effect, variants - one
involving the €3 (Poseidon) misgile, and the other
the ¢4 (ULMS-1 or TRIDENT). Mr., Schlesinger left me
with the clear impression that under both options
the MIRV eapability would not be made azvailable to

us; but, whea I came 0 examine the note {at Annex),

T found under Optlon 4 the phrase: "Acguisition of
ULMS-1 wlth Poseidon bus", This will need o be
clarified,

Mr, Schlesirnger also made clear twe further general

vointeg:-
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. VWorhead design and non—nuclear components

Under the three relevant opiions {a2ll except
Option 1) we should assume +that the US would be
roady to give us access to the design information
of their warheads, and fo sell us the non-nuclear
components of the warhesds and the re-entry body
shells in the same waoy as had been done in respeet
of the Polarip A3 missile,

b, Cogta

The cost estimates guoted (which could not be
explored in detail at the meeting) were based on

U8 anslogues. | When I mentioned the possibility

that we-might later wish to continue to keep the
Super Antelope opiidn open = bul at minimym cost

and with the minimum lods of momentum - while
continwing to explore other optiong and aweibing

a new U3 Administration, Mr, Schlesinger responded
that, should we appredch the appropriate authorities
in that pitiation, the U§ side wonld wish to do what
they could to be helpful.

Next steps

8. Dr, Kisginger has bheen most helpful in arranging for the
ABC to put on the fable, so soon after his meeting with you, a
range of posgsible optioms for us {to conmider « in a situation

in which the mein Poseidon option cannot be faken further, for
,the time being, with.the US auwthorities., I expressed appreclatlon
in suitable terms. It is clesr, however, that the néw opiions
will now require careful scrutiny, and they mey have to be the
gubjett of furither discussion with the AEC experts, before we can
réach any conclusion about theilr potential walue to curselves.
This process can best be carried cuwt by the Ministry of Defence
ag part of the current programme of reviewing the strategic
nuelear opbions fo be submitted to Minigters in the Autumn,

9. I have reported to the Defence Secretary, and am arranging
to set this work in hand. In the light, for example, of the
point of doubt mentioned in paragraph 6 ¢, above, I expect that
ve shall need to take early asction, bthrough the Klssinger channel,,
to elarify aspects of the inforpation provided.

10, I sugzest that the Prime Minister and his colleagues may
wish to take note of the position, and of the Pfurther action
indicated in parsgraphs 8 and 9 above.

jz . Jme

D, WAIRNE




